
 

 

 

4 June 2014 
 
By EMAIL 
 
To the Anti-Dumping Commissioner, 
 
WIND TOWERS EXPORTED FROM THE PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA AND THE 
REPUBLIC OF KOREA – Invitation for Comment 
 
The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) received and accepted applications by:  
 

- Win&P., Ltd; and 
- Senvion Australia Pty Ltd & Senvion Systems SE (collectively Senvion) 

 
Both seeking review of a decision of the Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry 
to: Publish a Dumping Duty Notice in relation to Wind Towers exported from the 
People’s Republic of China and the Republic of Korea.   
 
The Reviewable Decision was published on 16 April 2014. 
 
The ADC report relevant to the applications for review is Final Report No. 221 (Dumping)   
 
Please find attached the electronic copy of the applications. 
 
The ADRP invites the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) to comment on the 
application/s. These comments will assist the ADRP’s consideration of the claims made in the 
application/s. It would be of assistance to the ADRP’s initial consideration of the application/s 
if the comments would please address the following, as relevant:  
 

1. Identify any information provided with, or referred in, the application, that, in the view of 
the Commission, is not relevant information as defined in s.269ZZK(6) Customs Act 

1901;   
2. Identify any factual claims in the application that the Commission disputes, and refer to 

relevant information in that regard; 
3. Provide some commentary on the grounds of the application, referring to relevant 

information; and  
4. If it seems appropriate, any additional background information in relation to the matter, 

including referring to any relevant policy position or guidelines which impacted on the 
decision under review. 

 
It would be of assistance if the ADC could provide photographs and technical drawings (if you 
have them) illustrating what might constitute a wind tower and embed and the physical 
relationship between them. 



 

 

 

The Commissioner need not make any comments on the applications if it is considered the 
points raised by the applications are adequately dealt with in the Report beyond identifying 
where they are dealt with in the Report. 
 
If it is considered that a discussion on the comments is warranted, please contact the ADRP 
Support team to make the necessary arrangements. 
 
Please note that the invitation and the response will be placed on the public file. To that end, 
can the Commission please supply a confidential and non-confidential copy of the comments. 
 
Please provide the Commission’s comments by 18 June 2014. (14 Days) to: 
 
Adrp_support@customs.gov.au  
 
If the Commission is not able to meet the specified deadline and requries further time, please 
contact Luke Suitor – Supervisor Anti-Dumping Review Panel Support on 02 6275 5868 as 
soon as possible.  
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
The Hon Michael Moore  
Senior Panel Member  


